 REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING – July 10th, 2017

  

  

PRESENT
Mayor McCall,
Councilpersons, Robert Amsler, Marilyn McCall, Joe Brenneman, Bill Fair and Kim Palmer.

        

It was announced that the meeting was being recorded. 

MOTION
Motion by Robert Amsler with a second by Marilyn McCall to approve June minutes. Motion was carried.

MOTION    Motion by Robert Amsler with a second by Marilyn McCall to approve June financials. Motion was carried.

  

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

Sandy DeLair, Maxine Milford, Joyce Laverick, and Sherry Brenneman were present. All expressed concerns with the activities that have been going on within the City.

Joyce was also concerned with weeds within the play area at the park.

2013 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR   

$255,000 for projects

Purchase of Equipment at Phillips Municipal Park Project:

$14,004.28 – Balance Available

Purchase of Two Used Fire Trucks Project:

$0.00 – Total Available

City of Parker Community Center Exterior Renovation Project:

$14,907 — Total Available

*2014 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:
$245,065 – balance available

City of Parker Comm. Center Exterior Renovation Project 
Budget - $245,065

2015 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:

$274,500 – allocation

Purchase of New Fire Truck Project:

$73,230.81--Balance Available

Purchase of Additional Security Cameras at Phillips Municipal Park Project:

$ 11,657.00 – Balance available
2016 CDBG PROGRAM YEAR:

$272,958 – allocation

MOTION
There was a motion by Robert Amsler with a second by Marilyn McCall to submit the contract for the 2016 CDBG program. Motion carried.

FINANCE



NONE

STREET 

Mayor McCall distributed information on how to dispose of discarded syringes safely. He has also put together 3 disposal kits. Art and Tom will each have a kit. 

PERSONNEL 



NONE

HEALTH & PUBLIC SAFETY 

Tom is to start putting in more hours for the City.

A body camera for the police depart will need to be worked into next years budget.

PARKS & RECREATION 

Council has decided to leave the lights on at the park in hopes of deterring criminal activity.

Council has also decided to lock the restrooms in the evenings.

PUBLIC AFFAIRS & REVITALIZATION


NONE

POLAR BEAR 

To start meeting in September to plan for 2018. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Bill spoke with a gentleman from Bureau Veritas about enforcing the new ordinance in regards to property maintenance. 

NEW BUSINESS 


NONE

MOTION
There was a motion by Joe Brenneman with a second by Marilyn McCall to adjourn. Motion was carried.

